September 25, 2005
Dear Sir or Madam,
I am writing to express my interest in the position of Post Doctoral Researcher/ Research Staff Member:Vacuum Processing in the Pittsburgh office advertised on the Seagate website.  I have been a resident of Pittsburgh for more than a year, where my wife and I own a home in the Squirrel Hill neighborhood.  I recently defended my dissertation in Electrical and Computer Engineering at the University of Virginia.  The title of my dissertation was “Fabrication of a Superconducting Hot-Electron Bolometer Receiver with Micromachined Waveguide Components”.  My resume is in Microsoft Word format and should be attached to this cover letter.

I acquired seven years of experience in semiconductor process development in the University of Virginia Microfabrication Laboratory cleanroom, where my efforts focused upon the fabrication of micro-/nano-scale superconducting thin-film devices (100 Å thick and as small as 700 Å wide).  The quality of the sputter-deposited films from which these devices were fabricated was a vital concern during the course of my dissertation research.  I would therefore be very excited to have the opportunity to utilize the knowledge I gained as a graduate student while conducting cutting-edge research at Seagate.  I am additionally well-acquainted with the other deposition techniques listed in the job announcement, and with many applicable metrology and characterization techniques.  My academic preparation includes coursework in Solid State Physics, Semiconductor Device Physics, Semiconductor Materials and Devices, and Scanning Electron Microscopy.

I possess excellent communication skills, developed during the four years I spent as a high school physics teacher, and am accustomed to working in a team environment.  As a graduate student, my dissertation research depended crucially upon successful interaction with scientists at CalTech and at the University of Arizona.  In my current position, I am a member of a multidisciplinary team which includes 6 Ph.D. scientists.
I may be reached during working hours at (412) 476-5176, or at my home at (412) 521-7328.  I look forward to discussing this opportunity with you.





Sincerely yours,






Aaron Datesman
